Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time June 28, 2015

Welcome, Father Cary!

While Father Rubén is away this weekend, we welcome back Father Bob Cary, CSP, who will be celebrating all three Masses this Saturday and Sunday, June 27 & 28.

Church Office Closed

Our Parish Business Administrator, Gayle Ely, is taking her summer vacation. Therefore, the church office will be closed through Monday, July 6.

First Friday and Eucharistic Adoration

First Friday falls on Friday, July 3. Mass and Anointing of the Sick will begin at 8:00 a.m., followed by Adoration in the Chapel of the Holy Spirit from 8:30 a.m. until closing with Benediction at 6:00 p.m.

Everyone is invited to spend some quiet time with Jesus for a half hour or an hour. Sign-up sheets are available at both entrances to the church. It is imperative that at least one person is present at all times during the exposition of the Holy Eucharist. For more information, call Mary Kay Bedortha at 830-598-5930.

Annual Missionary Visit & Collection

Next weekend, July 4 & 5, we will have our annual missionary visit and collection. This year, we welcome Father Paul Fiacek, a Salvatorian Father from Poland, who will be speaking at all the Masses. For the last four years, Father Fiacek has been working with a group of 150 young people in Poland, who are serving at missions in nineteen countries on four continents. Later this year, he will establish a new Salvatorian mission in Zambia, Africa. Please be generous.

Brown Bag Collection

Our monthly 'Brown Bag' Collection for the Society of St. Vincent de Paul, which is usually held on the first weekend of the month, will be taken up the weekend of July 11 & 12, so as not to conflict with the Missionary Collection.

Parish Socials

Our monthly parish socials will be held after all the Masses in the Finn FLC next weekend, July 4 & 5, hosted by WWICS on Saturday and the Knights of Columbus on Sunday. Continue your Independence Day celebration with delicious food, drink and conversation. All - visitors and parishioners alike - are invited!

Knights of Columbus Meetings

The 4th Degree Knights of Columbus will meet on Monday, July 6, at 6:30 p.m. St. Paul's Knights of Columbus Council will meet on **Tuesday**, **July 14**, at 6:30 p.m. [Please note change of day. Until further notice, St. Paul's K of C will meet on the second Tuesday of the month.]

Thank you for your very generous donations - \$8,325.00

Armed Forces Honor Garden



Thank you to all who attended the dedication of our new sculpture, "Lest We Forget," on Flag Day, June 14. Special thanks go to the Honor Garden Committee: Chair - Tom Schmersahl, Tom D'Arcy, Homer Ahr, Bill Bedortha, Paul Gosselin, Dick Heilman, Phil Schoch, Bill Trembly, Matthew Figun and Steve Varga. We also thank Jesse Castañeda of J & C Granite, for installing the granite base, our architect, Brent Baker of Studio 16:19, the 4th Degree Knights of Columbus members, Mary Williams and the choir members, and the WWICS members who hosted the reception.

We have had a good response so far and lots of interest in the sponsorship opportunities for our Armed Forces Memorial Garden, both from parishioners and others in the community. Some of the items have a limited number available, so please call the church office or talk to Father Rubén if you are interested. Honor Garden brochures and information sheets/order forms concerning the paving stones are available in the church entryways.

Samaritans' Luncheon

Our monthly lunch group, The Samaritans, will meet on Wednesday, July 8, at 11:30 a.m. at Russo's in Marble Falls. The Samaritans are composed primarily of women and men who have lost their spouses, and they meet socially once a month to give support to each other. If you plan to attend or for more information, call Ron Balsam at 693-3084.

Sunday Session for Seasoned Singles

The first meeting at Eagle's Wings Retreat on May 17 was enjoyed by all who attended. Many thanks to Deacon Curt Haffner and the staff for the plan and the excellent food. The second gathering will be held at the Alexander Parish Activity Center (that's the new name for the PAC at St. John's in Marble Falls) on Sunday, July 12 at 3:00 p.m. Baked chicken will be provided and everyone is requested to bring a side that will complement that entrée. Please call St. John's parish office (830-693-5134) to confirm your intent to attend so that we may obtain a headcount. For more information about Seasoned Singles, call Ron Balsam at 830-693-3084.

Liturgical Ministers

5:30 p.m. Lector – John & Susan Fox; E.M. – Trudi Leddy, Jeanette Matzinger and Barbara Shields Usher – Barbara Shields and Jeff Rybak; Sacristan & Altar Server – Gary Olfers 8:30 a.m. Lector – Paul & Patty Gosselin; E.M. – Jackie Scott, Theresa Phillips and Pat Heilman Usher – Jerry Kramer and Dick Heilman; Sacristan – Theresa Phillips; Altar Server – Fred Phillips 10:30 a.m. Lector – Diane Snyder and Penny Breedlove; E.M. – Linda Baker and Marie & Tom D'Arcy Usher – Shelton Thibodeaux and Jack Gless; Sacristan & Altar Server – Guy Fournier

A Word from Servant of God Isaac Hecker, Founder of the Paulist Fathers

"The persecutions of the Church throughout Europe at this moment will serve, as they have hitherto always done, as stimulants to the renewal and strengthening of the faith in the hearts of her children and be productive of the seeds of future Christians. Had the State, instead of openly persecuting the church, attempted to deceive and cajole her by flattery, how many of her prelates would have played the part of mere courtiers, betraying the truth and compromising the interests entrusted to their vigilant care, who are now her staunch defenders and willing martyrs? How many of her priests and of the faithful who were indifferent and tepid have been rendered by these persecutions earnest and fervent in their attachment to Holy Church and their obedience to her authority?"

[On the Mission of New Religious Communities, 1876]

If you have asked Father Hecker to pray for you or another person who is ill, and you believe something miraculous has happened, please phone Fr. Paul Robichaud, CSP, at (202) 269-2519.

Receiving Holy Communion

If you have problems receiving wheat communion hosts, please alert Fr. Rubén before Mass.

Ink Out Hunger

Don't forget to donate your <u>used</u> printer cartridges – put them in the red bin in the hallway across from the votive candle stand. They will be picked up and recycled by the Capital Area Food Bank of Texas (CAFB), which serves 370 non-profit agencies in Central Texas, including the Helping Center, the Family Crisis Center and the Boys & Girls Club, all in Marble Falls.

Happy Birthday & Anniversary!

Our parish would like to wish a very happy birthday to Jo Doherty, who will celebrate her birthday on July 1, to Jennie Thibodeaux, who will celebrate her birthday on July 2, and to Steve Crosby, who will celebrate his birthday on July 3. We also wish a very happy anniversary to Joe & Mary Williams, who will celebrate their 27th wedding anniversary on June 30, to Joe & Liz Zarsky, who will celebrate their 53rd wedding anniversary on June 30, to Homer & Carol Ahr, who will celebrate their 49th wedding anniversary on July 1, and to Jim & Karen Kuehler, who will celebrate their 41st wedding anniversary on July 3.

May God bless you all!

Weekly Mass Intentions

June 27	5:30 p.m. Chuck Jamail +	July 3	8:00 a.m.	Peter M. Balsam +
June 28	8:30 a.m. Joe & Liz Zarsky (wedding anniversary) July 4	5:30 p.m.	Madeline Ferri +
June 28	10:30 a.m. John Monahan +	July 5	8:30 a.m.	Ruth Cannatella +
July 1	5:30 p.m. Mary Jamail +	July 5	10:30 a.m.	John Griesbach +
July 2	8:00 a.m. For the People	-		

Prayer Requests

Please keep Vincent Seib, Don Wright, Arthur Basiliko, Juan Vásquez, Wayne Ratisseau, Mary Balsam, Deacon John De La Garza, David Partington, Stan Jakubowsky, LaKeisha Pegg, Faye Marie Olson, Barbara Erlenmeyer, Elizabeth Bires, Harold Wilson, Pastor Ellen Ely, Ted Boyle, Vicki Harriger, James Keenan, Sue Olfers, Jack Sopel, Bill Bochat, Justin Hopple, Lynn Blalock, Frances Hemby, Frank Matzinger, Nancy Hill, Sharon Leamon, Dr. Terry Turner, Bruce White, the Hugunin family, Chris Purcell, Olene McCarty, Curtis & Linda Neeley, Chante Moore, Jackie Blalock, Jerry Burditt, Totty Burditt, Shelley Davis, Bill & Kathy O'Hanlon, Sonny Blair, Jessie Bochat, Josh Smith, Gordon Schlagel, Sheri Wilson, Nicki Vosmera, the Snyder family, John Gentry, Martha Greer, Genny Dalton, Danielle Hebert Mitchell, Phyllis Suter, Mike Roye, Ed & Judy Steiniger, Alessandro Crott, David Christopher, Amanda King, Gary Garlett, Anita Fey, Kitty Sebera, Kathy Morrissette, Solana Brooks, George Engler, Bailey King, Skip Grit, Karen Vincent, Tom & K. K. Rice, Lt. Daniel Browne (NYFD), Samantha Gosselin, Sue Stubbs, Chris Bard, Spencer Davies, Charlie Campbell, Brenda Poe, Jeff Walker, Syl Brady, Florence Scott, Luke Balsam, Ginny Rhodes, Rebecca Butler, Patti Bright, Ed Maugham, Marion Kneas, John & Mildred Hayes, Tracy Wallace, Kaden Wiley, Donna Travis, Trisha Belota, Paul McLean, Sharon Mickey, Bob & Cindy Bishop, Paul Hellinghausen, Theresa Stuteville, Taylor Brown, Helene Moran, Eric Waltenbaugh, Arthur McGrath, Laura Koby, Casey Culpepper, Carol Kowing, Jack White, Chuck Burgess, Wendy Bedortha, Brenda Hebert, Robert Mancini, Tyler Buckley, John & Marilyn Sheehan, Susan Schaefer, Michael Matulik, Dorothy Havelka, Jeanette McLeod, Davis Drangmeister and Jennifer Ramirez in your prayers for healing.

Please pray for those in our Armed Services

Staff Sgt. Josh Zabierek	Master Sgt. Steven O. Wiley	Matthew Anderson, USN
Army Spc. Warren Andrews	SFC Erick DeAlba	Lt. Christopher Carr
LCpl. Corey K. Bradford	Staff Sgt. Adam Long	SFC Mary McLean
Aviation Apprentice Agustín Place-Knipe	2nd Lt. Sean Zarsky, USAF SPC	James Balestrini
Major Andrew & Lt. Col. Maria Bochat	Captain Eric & Captain Heather Barton	Branden Carlson

St. Paul the Apostle Parish

201 DALTON CIRCLE P. O. BOX 8019 HORSESHOE BAY, TEXAS 78657

MASSES

SATURDAY AT 5:30 P.M., SUNDAY AT 8:30 A.M. & 10:30 A.M.
WEDNESDAY AT 5:30 P.M., THURSDAY & FRIDAY AT 8:00 A.M.

CONFESSIONS

Wednesday & Saturday - 4:45 - 5:15 p.m.

ADORATION

FIRST FRIDAYS - 8:30 A.M. - 6:00 P.M., FOLLOWED BY BENEDICTION

PHONE: 830-598-8342 FAX: 830-598-1274 OFFICE HOURS: MTWF 8:30 A.M. - 1:00 P.M. TH 1:00 - 5:00 P.M.

CHURCH EMAIL: stpaul@nctv.com
PASTOR EMAIL: rmpatino@aol.com
DEACON JOHN DE LA GARZA: 512-771-6627
inksgranite@yahoo.com
PARISH WEBSITE: www.stpaulshorseshoebay.org
PAULIST FATHERS WEBSITE: www.paulist.org
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL HELP LINE: 512-755-3299

PASTOR - FATHER RUBÉN PATIÑO, C.S.P.

DEACON - JOHN DE LA GARZA
PARISH BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR - GAYLE ELY

PASTORAL COUNCIL

President – Frank Trogus 596-8470
Liturgical Ministries – Esther Ellis 512-694-8945
Maintenance – Homer Ahr 598-2991
Stewardship & Finn Family Life Center – Bill Bedortha 598-5930
Religious Education –
Music – Mary Williams 325-388-9120

The Samaritans...reaching out – Ron Balsam 693-3084

Social Activities – Mary Kay Otto 598-7539 & Josie Quinlan 693-2659

Finance Council Chair – Lynette Morrison 830-385-9080

Special Collection

In the second collection this weekend, June 27 & 28, we are supporting Pope Francis in his charitable works. The Peter's Pence Collection is taken up worldwide to support the most disadvantaged: victims of war, oppression and natural disasters. This is an opportunity to join with our Holy Father, Pope Francis, and be a witness of charity to our suffering brothers and sisters. Please be generous in this collection.